
Officer Executive Decisions 

Better Care Fund Plan 2023 - 2025  
Delegation from Leader and Cabinet and date 

On 11 July 2023, the Cabinet considered a report which presented Medway’s draft Better 
Care Fund (BCF) plan for 2023-25. New policy and planning guidance had been released in 
March, which required a two year plan to be developed by local areas and submitted for 
national approval by 28 June 2023. 

The Cabinet agreed to delegate authority to the Director of People and Deputy Chief 
Executive, in consultation with the Deputy Leader of the Council, to approve the submission 
of monitoring reports as required, in order to meet national reporting deadlines (decision no. 
95/2023 refers). 

The report may be viewed on the Council website. 

Decision  

Submission of quarterly reports in line with monitoring requirements. 

Reasons for Decision 

To meet national reporting requirements for the management of the Better Care Fund 

Date of Decision  

Quarter 2 report submitted 30 October 2023  

Quarter 3 report submitted 9 February 2024 

Lead Officer 

Lee-Anne Farach, Director of People and Deputy Chief Executive 

Leeanne.farach@medway.gov.uk  

01634 331011 

Details of any other options considered and rejected  

It is a requirement of the funding that we submit quarterly reports on performance and 
spend in relation to the Better Care Fund, there are no further options.  

Conflicts of Interest  
 
None 

https://democracy.medway.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=115&MId=5654&Ver=4
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